

54 The Driveway, Ottawa, Apr. 19,1923.

Sir Arthur Currie, K.C.M.G. C.V.O. L.L.D.

Principal, McGill University.

My Dear Sir Arthur:-

I have your letter of the 17th. inst. regretting that you will be unable to attend our banquet followed by a dance at the Rivermead& Golf Club on Wednesday Evening

May the 2nd. at 7.45 P.M.

It is considered important that we have representatives from McGill University to represent you personally and the University. The Executive have suggested to me the names of Dr. Stephen Leacock and Dr. W. W. Chipman. You might tell Dr. Leacock that this banquet is not being held in Ontario but across the River in good old Quebec, and we see no reason why he can not come as one of the representatives from our Alma Mater. We also especially desire Dr. W. W. Chipman and would ask you to bring pressure that these two prominent McGill men should be with us on this evening.

Kindly let me know right away. With best wishes,

Yours very sincerely,

Hon. Sec. Treas.